
April 15, 2014
Dear 4th Grade Parent/Guardian,


In the next several weeks the 4th Graders will begin to learn to play the recorder in music class.  This is an excellent opportunity for the children to put their music learning into practice.  It is also a good way to prepare students to take Band in the future.  


I prefer that all students own their recorders.  Students who own their recorders are generally more responsible in bringing their instruments to class.  If a child already owns his/her own he/she may use it in class.  If you wish to buy a recorder a Yamaha Soprano Recorder (Baroque fingering) model #YRS-24B is preferred.  They are available for under $10 at any music store including Sam Ash Music on Capital Boulevard.  If the cost is prohibitive, your child may borrow one the school owns.  Each child is responsible for his/her instrument.  If it is lost it must be replaced.  Each student who borrows a school recorder must bring in a clean sock at least 12 inches in length.  Please write the students name on the sock, or on a piece of masking tape attached to the sock.  This sock will be used as the recorder’s case.  If the student owns their own recorder, they may either use its case or a sock.

Students are permitted and encouraged to bring their recorders home.  Homework during this unit will be individual practice on pieces taught in class.  Periodically students will be tested and graded individually on these pieces.


Students should keep their instrument in their backpacks unless they are being played.  Because having the instrument in class is vital to learning, I have instituted the following policy.  If a child forgets to bring the instrument to class twice, the conduct/work habits grade will automatically become a "2" for the semester.  If a child forgets to bring the instrument to class four times, the conduct/work habits grade will automatically become a "1" for the semester.


Please review this letter with your child.  After the signature section below is completed, please detach it and return it to Ms. Riggert before the next music class.  School-owned recorders will be given out during class when the form is returned.  I am very much looking forward to working with your child on this unit.


Sincerely,


Jennifer Riggert


Music Teacher

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

I agree to follow the above recorder policies.

Child's Signature________________________________________________________

Parent's Signature _______________________________________________________


Classroom Teacher's Name________________________________________________

My child needs to borrow a school-owned recorder_______________


